OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

JUL 21 2017

To the Members of the California State Assembly:

['am returning Assembly Bill 639 without my signature.

This bill requires the Department of General Services to develop procedures authorizing
the submittal of electronic signatures and documents on contracts that are covered by the
State Contracting Manual.

This bill is unnecessary because the Department of General Services is developing an

electronic signature policy that will be implemented before this bill would take effect.

Sincerely,

f /
Edmund G. Brown Jr!
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